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PPG Meeting




	Date
	Time
	Location

	
February 2021
	12:30-13:30pm
	Dunrobin Street Medical Centre



	In attendance
	

	Guests

	 

	Apologies
	 



	No
	PPG UPDATES By Sati Chand

	1

	PPG meetings – we have scoped the idea of doing these remotely, via TEAMS. But many PPG members do not have the technology to conduct these remote meetings. Please contact Shelley Burke, Chair on 01782 330131 if you would like her to raise an item on your behalf. 

	2
	Covid Cases: In just a week, the average rate in Staffordshire has dropped from 175.4 per 100,000 to 148.6 and in Stoke-on-Trent from 162.3 to 139.  It’s great that we are seeing these figures finally coming down again, but it’s important we don’t become complacent and continue to do what we can to bring the rates down even further.

	3

	Practice Updates: The sliding doors remain closed. This is to protect all patients and staff.  

	4

	Covid vaccination clinics – We started doing vaccination clinics at St Pauls church on longton hall road along with the other  four  practices in the Primary Care Network (PCN).  So far we have done 2029 vaccinations. So far we have vaccinated   residents in care homes and residential homes, over 80, 75-79, 70-74, 65-69 We are starting to vaccinate  group 6 16-65yrs which is the largest and most challenging of the groups.

Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent STP/ICS has topped their league table nationally with an estimated 96% of all over 70s receiving the first dose of the vaccine



	5
	Staff Updates: Dr.Navya and the new ANP Katie evans have settled in very well. Denise Chenoweth is working from home. We have a new receptionist Kerry Reynolds who joined us from Boots the chemist. We have a year 5 medical student with us from Keele university . Midwife Sharon Emery is retiring in March.

We also have Physiotherapist, Mental Health Worker, Social Prescriber along with PCN pharmacists.

	6
	We are still following the triage first system. Patients are booked in for a telephone consultation in the first instance; if the GP/ANP/Nurse feel that you need to be seen face to face, they will ask you to come to the surgery for an appointment. This reduces contacts and is more convenient for the patient. The Practice Nurse is doing the chronic disease management where possible remotely. It is business as usual with Immunisations and vaccinations, smear tests etc.

	10
	Family doctors have backed plans to merge Stoke-on-Trent and Staffordshire's six NHS commissioning bodies – at the second time of asking.
Around 84 per cent of GP practices across the area voted in favour of merging the area's clinical commissioning groups, having previously voted against the proposals by a similar margin 18 months ago.
CCG managers say they were able to address the GPs' concerns over issues such as funding and local control, which prevented them from backing the scheme in 2019.
Once it is approved by NHS England, the merger will go ahead from April 2022.
The six CCGs, which include those for Stoke-on-Trent and North Staffordshire, are collectively responsible for purchasing NHS services for more than a million residents.


	11
	Lung Screening Project
The Practice took part in  Lung Screening Project along with team from UHNM.  It was aimed at patients aged 55-74 years with an ever smoking status and all the patients in that age range were invited for a full lung MOT and general health check including cardiovascular risk, diabetes  and sleep apnoea.  It was a great success.
 


	12
	The Practice had a very good flu uptake. 20-21

Under 65  -730

Over 65 -879

	12
	Keeping active when you don’t feel like it

If you’re struggling to get motivated to exercise now that the winter has drawn in, we’ve got some ideas for you. Exercise is much easier to keep up with if you’re having fun. If you don’t have a current exercise routine, then it’s important to find something you enjoy doing.

While military fitness isn’t for everyone, here are some good suggestions about how to stay motivated even when it’s the last thing you feel like doing. With lockdown keeping all of us inside for longer than is normal, a good exercise routine will help you to stay fit and active.

https://www.12minuteathlete.com/things-that-dont-feel-like-exercise/

https://www.military.com/military-f...tegies-working-out-even-when-you-dont-feel-it



	13
	We have received over 52 positive reviews in the last 40 days’ on NHS reviews – this is extremely positive. Please click the link if you would like to review or add some feedback about the services we deliver.

https://www.nhs.uk/services/gp-surgery/dunrobin-street-medical-centre/M83090


	14
	With a daily-changing picture, guidance, rules and data alter frequently. Information provided by the Government and the NHS is reliable and kept up to date. With the NHS under increasing pressure, we can all stay at home to save lives. Information from the Government website ensures that you can see the most up-to-date information about rules for staying at home.

https://coronavirus.data.gov.uk/

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/



	15
	If you have any questions for the next PPG meeting, please email: dunrobin.streetmedical@nhs.net 

	
	The government has published the ‘COVID-19 Response - Spring 2021’ setting out the roadmap out of the current lockdown for England. This explains how the restrictions included in this guidance will be lifted over time. England is still in a national lockdown. You must stay at home, leaving only where permitted by law, and follow the rules in this guidance. 
From 8 March, some of the rules on what you can and cannot do will be changing: 
· • you will be allowed to spend time in outdoor public spaces for recreation on your own, with one other person, or with your household or support bubble. This means you can sit down for a drink or picnic. You must continue to maintain social distance from those outside your household. This is in addition to outdoor exercise, which is already permitted 
· • pupils and students in all schools and Further Education settings will be able to return to face-to-face education 
· • wraparound childcare can reopen and other children’s activities can restart for all children where it is needed to enable parents to work, attend education, seek medical care or attend a support group. Vulnerable children can attend childcare and other children’s activities in all circumstances 
· • students on practical Higher Education courses at English universities who have not already returned and would be unable to complete their courses if they did not return to take part in practical teaching, access specialist facilities or complete assessments will be able to return 
· • there will continue to be restrictions on international travel. Holidays will not be a permitted reason to travel 
· • those seeking to leave the UK must complete an outbound declaration of travel form ahead of departure 
· • the rules on visiting care homes will change to allow regular indoor visits for a single named visitor 

No further significant changes will be made on 8 March and restrictions requiring you to stay at home will remain in place. Later changes, including from 29 March, are set out in the roadmap. 
The Clinically Extremely Vulnerable are advised not to attend work, school or education until 31 March

	
	



